
The regular Board Meeting was held on the second Monday in
September; owing to work having been suspended in many parishes
during the summer months, there was but little business to report.
Cards had been received from the Pro. Treasurer, and Miss Monti-
zambert, Pro. Cor. Sec. The latter in acknowledging receipt of Annual
Report, says, I am sure you all feel thankful that your first divided
year has been so blessed, and it will give you courage and impetus for
further development " The attention of the Board was directed to
the I Extra-cent-a-day " Fund, now a recognized part of the W.A.
work in the Diocese. The Branch Presidents are asked to bring this
method of saving money beforè the members, Miss R. Wilson, Union
Street, Kingston, is the Treasurer for this Fund. Mrs E P. Craw-
ford, of Halifax, formerly Dorcas Secretary for Ontario Diocese. was
warmly welcomed to the Board Meeting. St. Luke's Halifax, has a
very flourishing Branch of theC.C.M.G. Cordial votes of thanks
were tendered to Miss E. Muckleston, for ber services at the Annual
meeting as acting Treasurer ; and to Miss May Saunders for so kindly
editing our LEAFLET pages during the summer months.

The Secretary for Literature 'will-be very glad to assist Branches
to procure reading matter when desired. She has now on hand
interesting papers written by members of the W.A, on Mission work
in Algomna, Selkirk, Corea, Uganda : an account of Church Work in
Florence, written by a member also, Miss Brown's and Miss Phillipp's
annual Reports, and a most interesting account of a visit to the
Peigan Home, written by Miss Montizambert. Any of these if asked

-for, will be gladly forwarded,
The LEAFLET Editor wishes to thank the Branches for the very

prompt manner in which they have sent in their subscriptions, and in
many instances increased the number of Subscribers. In future
kindly make all money orders for LEAFLET payable to Louisa C. Smith.

From Rev. T. H. Dobbs, Sandy Bay Reserve, Fairford, to Mrs. Rogers,
Kingston.

The bale of quilts, which you so kindly sent me, came to hand
to-day quite safely, and in excellent condition. On behali of the
-Indians I thank you very much for them. It is very difficult to get
anything up from Raeburn to this place. Upon receipt of advice, re.,
arrival of bale there, I had to write to the station Agent asking him to
send it on to Westbourne, and I had to vrite to a gentleman at
Westbourne asking him to send it on to me. It is very gratifying to
know that the Church, through ber various Associations, is alive to
the needs of her poor adherents in the wilderness. Services are held
regularly twice each Sunday, and are well attended Many of the
Indians engage in public prayer, and at the services I generally get one
of them to read out the hymns and start the singing. The Indianshere
are all Christians, there -are no heathens on the Reservation. They live
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